
University South Neighborhood Association (USNA) Meeting         
April 2, 2019

Sara Corrigan, President, opened the meeting with the pledge of allegiance.

Officer Chad Diedrich gave his crime report, which was very good overall, 
much to everyone’s appreciation.  Chad emphasized the importance of 
locking your doors to your homes, even if just being in your yard or going to 
the neighbors for just a moment.  Also, closing your garage doors, even if 
you are home, and making sure all doors and windows are locked at night.  

Shannon Stigelman, Treasurer, gave her report that we had $331.69 in the 
bank.

Sara mentioned that the deadline to register to vote will be next Monday, 
April 8.  The next meeting in May will have Linda Singer as the guest 
speaker to demonstrate how to make your own rain barrel.  On Saturday, 
March 13, the Master Gardener Association will have a demonstration on 
sharpening tools.  This will be at 9:00 AM at 3501 E. Lloyd Expressway.

Next, Walter and Shirley Everett gave a wonderful presentation on planting 
low-maintenance perennials and talking about the Master Gardener Display 
Garden at their location on 3501 E. Lloyd Expressway.  Also showing some of 
the plants that they have at their own home.  On May 4, from 8-4, there will 
be a SWIMGA plant sale at the Vanderburgh 4-H Center -- come early. 

Again, the subject of 628 S. Runnymeade was brought up and discussed.  
The house is now owned by Safe Haven and is a halfway house for 
recovering drug offenders.  Sara went through a list of other facilities in 
Evansville which serve the same purpose.  She had read a letter from Ron 
London of the Area Planning Commission regarding the Runnymeade 
location.  If you are interested in contacting Ron, his e-mail address is 
RLondon@EvansvilleAPC.com

The next meeting will be Tuesday, May 7.

Loraine Luman, Secretary


